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Helen Stephenson 

 

At Ralph Butterfield Primary School, we aim to support children's academic and personal development, so 

that every individual is well prepared for each new stage in their learning, becoming the best that they can be 

and able to enjoy life as a good citizen.  

We are passionate about our whole community working together and supporting each other, releasing the 

magic in everyone. We believe positive relationships between all stakeholders are vital for children to be 

most successful and we work proactively with parents/carers from the outset, with an ‘open door’ that       

encourages daily interactions with us. 

As a whole school community we agreed that our core values articulate and summarise our school culture: 

respect, ambition, determination and integrity. Do take a look at the poster at the back of this newsletter for 

more detailed information about how these are incorporated into every day school life. 

 In our whole school weekly assemblies, we regularly explore how each value looks in our school. 

  

 

 

 

Just a reminder, that the PTA will be holding their AGM in the school hall next Wednesday 25th September 

9:00am – 10:00am. 

Hopefully this glorious sunshine will stay with us over the weekend – whatever you are up to, have a lovely 

one. 

 

Acting Headteacher’s Message 

Personal News! 

We are pleased to share 
that, during the first week of 
our school summer holidays, 
Mr and Mrs Daniel             
welcomed a new baby girl 
into their family. Eden-Lily 
Daniel and Mum are both 
happy and healthy and thank 
you for your well wishes.  

From Mrs Clark 

Hello there.  

Just a little note to say thank you for the well 

wishes I'm receiving from our wonderful school 

community. I miss you all so much. It's a tough 

treatment to go through, as many of you know 

from personal or family experience, sadly. But I 

get some respite towards the end of each cycle 

as I build up for the next one. I'm also pleased to 

share that scans show I'm responding well and 

my positivity and smiles are still firmly in place. 

Take care and live your best, kindest lives. 

Love from Liz  

http://yourwebsite.com
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


 

Welcome! 

We would like to welcome Miss Grace Wilson to 
Ralph Butterfield Primary School. Miss Wilson is a         
beginner teacher and she will be working alongside 
Mr Daniel to teach Class 8, during the autumn term. 
Please do say hello to Miss Wilson when you see 
her.  

There is a themed menu being served on Thursday 

3rd October; we are looking forward to the Character 

Favourites day! This menu is live on SchoolGrid and 

meals should be booked in the same way as usual. 

We will have soon completed a full cycle of the three 

week menu. We hope that your children have been 

enjoying the new dishes; it would be lovely for the 

kitchen to hear which particular items your children 

have liked. Under the ’Food’ section on SchoolGrid 

you will find the following: 

 Review Dishes: rate (in stars) the dishes your 

child has had recipes, and also a way to 

‘compliment the cook’ ).  

 Compliment the Cook: leave a positive comment 

for the kitchen 

 View Recipe Book: Items listed A-Z with               

ingredients and method. (also available when 

clicking the info symbol when pre-ordering. 



 

This week, the children in Reception have learnt about friends. They have             

developed their knowledge of their new friends in school by learning names, taking 

turns with their peers and investigating our areas together. We have also read      

stories about being a good friend. 

Our phonics journey, this week, progressed to learning the phonemes (sounds) i, n, m 

and d. The children have enjoyed playing phonics games such as ‘touch your…’ in 

which the teacher ‘sound talks’ a body part, for example, touch your ‘l-e-g’. This is a 

game which can be played anywhere! 

In maths this week, we have focussed on comparisons of sizes, mass and capacity through lots of 

practical activities. The children have listened attentively during carpet time and it was a      

pleasure to then see them apply their new learning and vocabulary when       

working independently in independent learning play sessions. A large teddy and 

small teddy made comparisons of sizes and amounts at their teddy bears’ picnic. 

The language evolved from ‘Daddy Bear’ to big or large bear. The children’s 

mathematical vocabulary has blossomed throughout the week! 

You may have heard about the PTA Christmas cards. This week, the children have 

been creating their designs. This is an activity that we like to complete in school so rest 

assured your child’s masterpiece will soon be shared with you.  

Each week, our Reception children will be learning a new poem. This activity is        

designed to support the development of speech and language skills. We hope you 

enjoyed our video of ‘Things I can do’ last week, on Tapestry. Watch out for ‘Down is 

the Earth’ this week. 

We are delighted that your child’s Tapestry account is now up and running. All 

adults are enjoying uploading observations and photos of activities at school. If 

you haven’t yet set up access to your child’s account, please check your email 

as you should have received an activation link. Any issues, please let us know. 
 

Thanks for your support; we hope you have a wonderful weekend!  

Mrs Robinson, Mrs Greenwood and the Reception team 

Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) 

Vacancies  

We are looking to recruit two caring, positive and proactive Midday Supervisory Assistants (MSA) to 
join our friendly staff team here at Ralph Butterfield Primary School.  Please visit our vacancies 
page for more information (click here). 

 

Dolce are recruiting General Catering Assistants, one of which would be assigned 
to our school kitchen, working 10hrs per week (2 hrs per day). Please contact the 
school office if you are interested and we can share details of how to apply.   

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/reception-class-1-and-2/
https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/about-us/vacancies/


 
It’s been a busy week in Key Stage 1.  We have enjoyed some late sunshine but 

our children have really been the shining lights this week!  In English this week, 

the    children used what they had learned last week about Colourful Semantics to 

write some super stories about the Gruffalo.  They included the different elements of a sentence to compose 

and  rehearse what they were going to say before writing, using the coloured cards to help them.  They         

created some amazing writing and really impressed us all!  In maths, we have been learning about place value 

and the way our number system works.  We have done lots of work using objects to represent the tens and 

ones digits in a number.  We have built them and described them to get a secure understanding of what each 

digit means and what numbers look like when they are represented by real objects.   

In science, we are learning about animals and animal classification.  We started by learning about some of the 

groups of animals (e.g. mammals, reptiles, birds and fish) and what features they have in common to make 

them classified in that way.  We then looked at the similarities and differences between animals within those 

groups and described these, using scientific language.  In our geography lessons, we have been 

venturing into the wider world and expanding our understanding of the world around us.  We 

started by thinking about our local area but then ventured further afield, thinking about other 

places we have been and using the computer to explore some of them virtually.  

We have been loving our music lessons so far, too!  The Year 2s have begun working with Mrs Freitas on a    

Friday morning, learning to play the recorder.  They have started to learn how to hold their         

recorder and the positions in which to put their fingers.  Whilst the Year 2s have begun their       

recorder lessons, the Year 1s have been enjoying doing music with Mr Merrall and Mrs Atkinson.  

We have been focussing on the musical element of pulse: that steady beat that makes you tap 

your foot or nod your head in time with the music.  We have started by learning to sing a song 

called “Hey, You!” which has a strong pulse. 

Well done Key Stage 1.  You have all worked extremely hard and we are proud of the effort you are making. 
 

Mrs Atkinson, Miss Tattersley, Miss Griffiths and Mr Merrall 

Key Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) 

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/key-stage-1-class-3-4-and-5/


Lower Key Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4)  
 

 
 

The autumn half-term is now in full swing and it has been another busy and exciting week in   
Lower Juniors.  
 

All the children were excited about starting their new class novel: Boot- Small   

Robot, Big Adventure by Shane Hegarty. Poor Boot had woken up in a scrapyard, 
Krush ‘em Kwik’, with a cracked screen and only two and half memories and was 
surrounded by lots of other pieces of discarded ‘metal rubbish’. He does                

remember having an owner called Beth and he is sure that she never meant to lose 
him but how is he ever going to find her? In Chapter 3, he encounters a human 

called Flint, who works at Krush ‘em Kwik, and quickly finds himself in danger as 
tearing Robots apart is Flint’s favourite part of his job. Curling into a tight ball, 

Boot desperately rolled himself across the scrapyard and through a gap in the fence which lead 

him onto a quiet road outside. We left Boot running up the road not really knowing where he was 
going but with an unwavering determination to find a way home to Beth!  
 

In science this half term, the children are enjoying learning about 
‘States of Matter.’ Having compared and grouped different       

materials together according to whether they are solids, liquids 
or gases, this week the children were given the task of             

recognising and grouping the individual properties that each of 
these states of matter have. On the playground, to help clarify 

their understanding, the children had lots of fun acting out how particles are organised and    

behave differently in solids, liquids and gases and then were able to verbally describe the       
differences to each other back in the classroom. Following this, the children were able to     

identify key material properties such as a solid being able to keep its shape or liquid taking the 
shape of the container it’s poured into. Next week, the children will be carrying out their own 
practical investigation to try and find out whether a gas actually weighs anything or not!  
 

In PSHE this week, all three classes took part in special, virtual assembly hosted 
by the NSPCC charity. The theme of the assembly was ‘Speak out, Stay Safe.’  We 

talked about the different types of worries children could potentially be carrying 
around with them each day and how these can affect them both physically and 
mentally. We also maturely discussed different types of abuse that some children 

could encounter including physical, emotional, sexual, bullying, and online, cyber bullying and how 
to recognise when this may be happening. The children clearly understood that abuse is never 

their fault and that abuse is not ok. Children knew who they could talk to, both at home and at 
school, if they were ever worried about any of the issues raised and they could identify their 
safe adults and how a safe adult would make them feel every single day. Finally, we identified 

another source of help and support for all children in the form of Childline and we learnt their 
phone number (0800 1111) off by heart.     
 

As always, please do come and speak with us if you have any queries, questions or would like to 
share any news with us.  
 

We hope that you have a relaxing weekend. 
Mr Daniel, Miss Hodgson, and Miss Clapham  

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/key-stage-1-class-3-4-and-5/


 

 

 

 
 

As part of our music curriculum, Class 9 and 10 have been working 
with Ms Freitas to learn to play the clarinet. In our first session, 

we were taught how to assemble our clarinet, including being shown 
how to secure the reed.  This week, we learnt about some of the finger positions that were    

required to create basic notes. To our surprise, it took us more than a couple of attempts of 
blowing through the reed to create the desired sound. At times, some of us puffed up our 
cheeks, ‘a bit like hamsters’, and had to correct the way we were blowing. 

 
In science this term, we will be learning about ‘Inheritance and Evolution’. 

In this week’s lesson, we were taught about inheritance and learnt that 
the traits of parents can be passed on to their offspring (inherited) 
whereas other traits are acquired (learnt). We were introduced to the 

concept of DNA and genes; we began to understand that these contained 
the instructions required to build all living things. We now understand 

that offspring inherit genes from their parents which dictate their    
characteristics: eye colour, the ability to roll your tongue and hair colour, 

amongst other things. Using images of different people, we were able to draw what we thought 

their offspring might look like, based on their physical features.   
 

We have started our historical study, ‘Invaders and Settlers’, with a particular focus on the   
Vikings. As part of our initial lessons, we recapped our existing knowledge of   
British history before learning about the Anglo Saxons prior to the Viking         

invasion. We explored the social structure, village life and the roles of different 
members of the community. In addition, we learnt about the importance of     

farming and the various crafts and trades that were essential to their society. 
We then learnt about the structure of the seven kingdoms, which would later    
become Britain. 

 
As part of our RE topic this term, we welcomed in Ian from Humanist UK to 

discuss Humanism. He spoke to each of our classes and taught us about their 
core beliefs and values. To our surprise, we discovered that Humanists also 
celebrate important moments in their lives, such as naming days, getting     

married and funerals. We had chance to ask Ian some questions and discussed 
some of his beliefs and our ideas.  

 
Please contact us or speak to us directly if you have any news, questions or concerns. 
 

Mr Bennett, Mr Carpenter, Mrs Fitzpatrick and Mr Tod  

Upper Key Stage 2 (Years 5 & 6) 

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/upper-key-stage-2/


 

Annual General Meeting 

We have our AGM on Wednesday 25th September at 9.00am in the School 
Hall. Everyone is welcome! 

This is where you can hear about what the PTA do and how to join the 
team.  

A nomination form is available in the school office or has been sent out by 
email. The letter details the roles we are looking to fill, including the Chair, 
Co-Vice Chairs (2 roles) and Vice Treasurer. 

ASDA Cashpot 

This is a bit exciting....ASDA have introduced Cashpot for 
Schools which will donate (0.5% of your total spend) to our 
school when you shop and scan at ASDA. This is in addition 
to you own personal earnings - whoop! 

You can support this by selecting Ralph Butterfield School in 
the 'ASDA Rewards' App and you can also see the amount 
that is being raised! 

Please let friends and family know meaning we can raise 
more for school. 

 

Continued…. 

CHAIR 
 

provides leadership, sets the 
agenda for meetings,        
welcomes all new members 
and works closely with Vice 
Chairs, Treasurer and Secre-
tary.  The Chair is usually the 
point of contact for school.  
The Chair provides an annual 
report at the end of each 
year at the AGM, co-signs 
cheques and ensure policies 
are adhered to. 

CO-VICE CHAIR (2 roles) 
 

provides leadership and 
works closely with the chair 
to ensure that the group is 
run effectively and has 
enough volunteers for 
events to run. Takes a lead in 
organising some events. 
Often the vice chair may 
wish to become the chair at 
a later stage and so this role 
is a great way to learn what 
is needed. The Vice Chair will 
write newsletter updates 
and social posts. 

VICE – TREASURER  

this role supports the     
Treasurer with managing the 
PTA funds and ensure        
financial controls are          
adhered to. There is an      
expectation that when the 
treasurer steps down that 
this role will step into this 
position. 

It’s really important that these roles are filled to ensure PTA events can take place this year, including discos, 
secret rooms and summer fair.  
 

Please come along – we are a very friendly and approachable group! 

PTA News 



 

Dogs 

We would like to request, from dog owners,          
consideration of the fact that dogs should ideally 
not be on site. This is for various reasons, including the 
fact that they can be feared by other members of our 
school community. Thank you. 

 Dogs must not to be tied to the front railings. 

 Dogs must not walk on the school playground.               
If essential, smaller dogs may be carried.  

A reminder that scooters and bikes should not be     
mounted/ridden in the school playground. This rule     
applies to all those on site, at any time of day; younger 
children should not be riding scooters/bikes 
whilst waiting for their elder siblings. This 
request has also been shared with parents/
carers of those children attending Haxby 
Playgroups. Thank you. 

Scooters/Bikes on School Playground 

PTA News continued 

 

Christmas Cards 

Thank you to everyone who has sent in their Christmas card designs – they look amazing! 
We will get these sent to Class Fundraising and we hope you will have your proofs in the 
next few weeks. 

 
 

 

Bag2School Collection 

We have a collection on Monday 14th October. Please keep all clothing, paired shoes, towels, 
bed sheets, curtains, bags and jewellery. This is all weighted and we receive a cash payment 
for these unwanted items.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

As a PTA we are a member of Parentkind. This winter they have partnered with FatFace with ‘No Cold Child’ 
campaign to offer parents a winter coat for their child for £10 instead of £60 RPP and have 10,000 available. 
It’s a first come first serve basis and different sizes are available (www.nocoldchild.org) 

If you would benefit from this and like me to try and order one - please email RalphButter-
field.pta@gmail.com by Monday 23rd September with the size you need based on the sizing guide on the 
website  

I can’t guarantee that I’ll be able to get them but I can try and I will ensure we work with school to maintain 
anonymity. 

Joanne – PTA Chair 

 

http://www.nocoldchild.org






Family Support Group 

Family Matters York are running a Family 
Support Group in the Autumn Term. 
Whether your children have just started 
school, new to Wigginton and Haxby 
schools, or have been with us for a while, 
how about joining this free taster session 
to share and chat! 

Please use the eventbrite link to sign 
up: Free Family support session sign up 
link 

 

Parent/Carer Support 
Sessions 

 

Family Matters York are 
running free Parent/
Carer Support Sessions 
on ' Handling Anger in 
the Family'.  
Please sign via Event-
brite: Handling Anger in 
the Family sign up link 
(5 week course).  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/family-support-session-headlands-primary-tickets-944164049087
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/family-support-session-headlands-primary-tickets-944164049087
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/handling-anger-in-the-family-family-support-course-5-sessions-tickets-940396379887
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/handling-anger-in-the-family-family-support-course-5-sessions-tickets-940396379887
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/handling-anger-in-the-family-family-support-course-5-sessions-tickets-940396379887

